

March 29, 2016

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COLLIER COUNTY DOMESTIC ANIMAL SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Naples, Florida, March 29, 2016
LET IT BE REMEMBERED, that the Collier County Domestic Animal Services Advisory Committee in and for the County of Collier, having conducted business herein, met on this date at 6:30 PM in REGULAR SESSION at Domestic Animal Services Training Room, Davis Blvd., East Naples, Florida, with the following members present:

                                         CHAIRMAN:   Michael Simonik (Excused)
                               VICE CHAIRMAN:   James Seabasty
                                       SECRETARY:   Marjorie Bloom 



     James Rich

James Spartz (Excused)

Mary Baker


Aimee Leteux              

ALSO PRESENT:  Darcy Andrade, Director, DAS

                                Kyra Lynch, Shelter Operations Manager, DAS
                                Dan Grossi, Animal Control Supervisor, DAS

                      Kellie Carroll, Administrative Assistant, DAS

I.     Call to Order

 Vice Chairman James Seabasty called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
II. Attendance 

          A quorum was established.
Kellie Carroll presided over the projector displaying the Agenda packet.  

III. Approval of Agenda
Mary Baker made a motion to approve the agenda.  There was a second and the motion carried unanimously 5-0.
IV. Approval of Minutes of the January 19, 2016 Meeting 
Marjorie Bloom made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 19, 2016 meeting.  There was a second and the motion carried unanimously, 5-0.
Director’s Report

Darcy Andrade reported on the Town Hall meeting that was held in February.  The goal was to inform the community about services that are available to them.  The meetings had low attendance, but they were a good networking opportunity.  
Ms. Andrade also advised the Board of upcoming promotions.  In March, adopters will receive $20.00 off if they are wearing green.  In April, all cats will be $10.00 to adopt. During Volunteer Appreciation Week, all cats and dogs will be $10.00 to adopt.  Paws in the Park is officially scheduled for December 17, 2016.  She also advised that remittance envelopes are on display in the lobby.

Ms. Andrade provided a staffing update and stated that Tammy Wolny is now a Veterinary Technician in the clinic and Jaime Whiting has been promoted to Senior Animal Care Specialist.

V.
Old Business
A.  Immokalee Facility




Ms. Amanda Townsend was unable to attend this meeting, but will attend the Advisory Board meeting in May to provide an update on the Immokalee facility.
B. Terms Expiring on April 13, 2016



Ms. Marjorie Bloom reapplied for her position and gave a brief biography of her time at DAS.  Ms. Aimee Leteux also reapplied for her position and provided a brief biography.  Mr. Michael Simonik did not reapply, but has asked Dr. Robert Robin Fox to fill the vacant position.  Dr. Fox gave a brief biography and stated that he is the Medical Director at Humane Society Naples and has been a veterinarian since 1996.  Ms. Andrade reminded the Board that they had made a unanimous decision to ensure that there is always a DAS volunteer on the Board in one of the At-Large positions.  Ballots were distributed to the Board to vote on their recommendations to fill the upcoming vacancies and Ms. Leteux and Ms. Bloom were asked to refrain from voting on their own positions.

The Board voted 5-0 to endorse Dr. Robert Robin Fox 


The Board voted 3-1 to endorse Aimee Leteux


The Board voted 4-0 to endorse Marjorie Bloom


A motion was made to recommend all three candidates to the Board of County Commissioners.  There was a second and the motion passed 5-0.
C. Ventilation Update

Darcy Andrade advised the Board that the ventilation project is complete and the 
system is one hundred percent functional. Repairs to the grounds resulting from the


ventilation work is still about one month away.
D. TNR
Ms. Andrade advised the Board of two Memorandums of Understanding.  One MOU is between Animal Compassion Project and one MOU is between For the Love of Cats and the BCC.

There was a motion to accept the MOUs as stated.  There was a second and the motion carried 5-0.

VI.
New Business
A. Fee Policy
A revision to the return policy would allow thirty (30) days for an adopter to return an   animal, but instead of receiving a refund, the adopter would have sixty (60) days to select a new animal.  Jim Rich offered specific recommendations on returning and re-adopting and he provided a written copy of these recommendations to the Board for their review.  Mr. Rich provided a list of reasons where it may not be feasible to replace one pet with another based on his experiences with For the Love of Cats.
Marjorie Bloom stated that DAS encourages Meet & Greets, does not adopt out chronic biters, ill or diseased animals and that volunteers and staff do a good job of screening.  Jim Seabasty stated that staff does a good job screening.  Jim Rich advised that he wasn’t questioning staff.  Darcy Andrade provided a copy of current adoption application to demonstrate that questions that are asked at the time of adoption.  Mr. Rich stated that he included his recommendations so that DAS can decide if the adopter should be allowed to re-adopt.
Kyra Lynch advised that those issues are addressed in DAS’ internal policy.  Mary Baker inquired if DAS should be contacting landlords prior to adoption.  Ms. Lynch explained that it was possible, but that the Board has previously voted to not contact landlords.

Three Year Licenses were also discussed.  In 2013, it was one of the Board’s Top Ten recommendations that DAS should offer an incentive to purchase a three year license.  It was suggested that the price for an altered three year license should be $25.00 and $150 for an unaltered three year license.  Jim Seabasty stated that he was not in favor of discounts.  
Dr. Fox stated that not all owners go to the vet every year.  He said that animals at HSN come in for rabies, but do not renew their licenses.  Aimee Leteux stated that not all animals that come into the practice where she works renew either.

Kyra Lynch advised the Board that veterinarians submit rabies certificates to DAS and the Animal Control Officer-Licensing and Permitting follows up to ensure that licenses are renewed.    

Mary Baker stated that she agrees with the discounted price, but doesn’t believe it will affect people’s behavior.  Dr. Fox stated that a discount may provide an incentive to purchase the license.

Jim Rich made a motion to offer a discounted price of $25.00 on three year licenses for altered animals, there was a second and the motion passed 3-2.

Mr. Rich made a motion to offer a discounted price of $150.00 for three year licenses for unaltered animals, there was no second and the motion failed.

There was a motion to recommend the fee policy to the Board of County Commissioners, there was a second and the motion carried 5-0.
VII.   Public Comment
Midori Beck discussed the low turnout at Town Hall Meetings and asked if there are plans to continue the meetings.  Mary Baker inquired about the methods to promote the meetings.  Darcy Andrade advised the Board that it was promoted on Facebook and Twitter.  Flyers were given to local clinics.  Ms. Beck also spoke of a Maddie’s Fund project that offers shelters $1000.00 to provide data.  Katie Sibert advised that she has a note on her calendar to investigate the opportunity.
Brad Estes provided a document to the Board regarding the DAS budget and he urged the Board to become involved in budget planning for DAS and stated that DAS needs advocates.  Advocates made a big change at last year’s BCC Budget Hearings.  He also requested a public budget workshop.
VIII.   Advisory Board Member Comments
Marjorie Bloom stated that dollars are hard to come by.  Darcy Andrade provided some background on the budget process and stated the shelter assessment implementation plan includes a realistic timeline for the purposes of budgeting.  DAS has until 2018 to complete the implementation.  Ms. Bloom asked if we could work with veterinarians to improve licensing compliance.
Jim Seabasty asked if we could add a crawler to the Happy Tails to help improve licensing compliance.

Aimee Leteux stated that clinics could use more education on the penalties for failing to license a pet.

Kyra Lynch explained the benefits to having a license and the penalties for failing to obtain a county license.

Jim Rich asked about the possibility of a lifetime license.  Ms. Andrade stated that this has been done in other shelters in which she worked, but found it to be unsuccessful.

Marjorie Bloom made a motion to hold a Budget Workshop in April, there was a second and the motion carried 5-0.
James Seabasty moved to adjourn.  Motion received a second and was carried 5-0. 
The next regularly scheduled Advisory Board Meeting will be on Tuesday, May 17, at 6:30 in the Domestic Animal Training Room, Davis Blvd., Naples, Florida.
There being no further business for the good of the County, the meeting was adjourned by the order of the Chair at 7:54 p.m.
                COLLIER COUNTY DOMESTIC ANIMAL SERVICES

                 ________________________________________

                 Vice Chair James Seabasty
These minutes approved by Board/Committee on _____________as presented ______ or as amended ________.
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